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RSIPF investigates a 36 year-old for impossession of dangerous drug 

in Makira-Ulawa Province 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at Kira Kira in Makira Ulawa 

Province are investigating a 36-year-old male person for impossession of dangerous drug 

(marijuana) on 23 April 2021. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Makira-Ulawa Province Superintendent Peter Sitai 

says, “It was alleged that on the 23 April 2021 police officers at Kira Kira have received 

information through phone that there was a farmer bag full of marijuana shipped on board 

Landing Craft (LC) Lokoiola. The drugs were send by someone from Honiara and to be 

collected by the suspect upon the ship’s arrival in Kira Kira.” 

Police had conducted an operation in search for the farmer bag and see who will receive 

it upon the arrival of LC Lokoiola. Suspect was identified and arrested to Kira Kira Police 

Station for further investigation. 

The suspect was later placed in police custody overnight and released on bail on 24 April 

2021. 

Superintendent Sitai adds, “The suspects is yet to be charged, as investigation continues 

and waiting sanction from the Director of Public Prosecution (DPP).” 

According to dangerous drugs Act, police only lay charge on suspects of drug related 

upon receiving authorization from the office of the DPP. 

PPC Sitai appeals to members of the public in and around Kira Kira town who may know 

information about the drugs to come forward and assist police with investigation. 

Marijuana become an issue to many youths in Makira-Ulawa Province and therefore, 

everyone need to work together in order to put such issue under control. 

“You might not know your son or your daughter involved in such practices and as we can 

see many lives have already been affected from marijuana. Communities must step up 

to assist police to put a stop to this issue to protect our children,” PPC Sitai emphasizes. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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